CAWS Meeting 27.5.15

Attending:

Michelle Tattersall

Tony Bruun

Mark Ashkowski

Mike Booth

Sue Moffett

Brian Roberts

Richard Bean

Elizabethe Bean

Maureen Hibbott

Terry Chivers

Welcome

Apologies – none received, NPTabsent
Minutes from last meeting confirmed

Actions from last meeting

Speedwatch
· Regular Speedwatch checks by Elizabethe and Richard Bean have tended to show c.10% of motorists speeding. 

· There is a clear need for volunteers which will be publicised via Connect. 

· Volunteers have tended to be dissuaded once they learnt of the training requirement. To be addressed at the 11.7.15 event. 

· Speed monitor purchase ruled out on grounds of expense. 

· Purchase of solar-powered illuminated 30 sign to be considered further after Wilts CC have completed a review into community provision of these signs. 

Gladman Homes – also mentioned at this point
· The Shurhold development to be considered by Wiltshire CC on 17th June, at 10:30 with a recommendation to oppose.

Finances
· Tony Bruun, Treasurer, presented a financial report.

· We have received £300 in start-up funds from MWOPC. We have spent £10 on premises costs (venue hire). We have a paying in book and a cheque book. 

· Tony Bruun suggested, and the committee agreed, that we express our thanks verbally and in writing to the Golf Club for their support and their hospitality in providing this evening’s venue free of charge. MT to write email.
· Anticipated expenditure over the coming months was discussed, Tony advising on the amounts we anticipate spending on venue hire, marketing and other expenses.

· Tony confirmed that our application for funding for July 2015 to June 2016 has been submitted to MWOPC.

· Michelle provided an update on the Resilience Fund application. Their last meeting was 20.5.15. We hope to have a response to our application by June.

· We considered the possibility of seeking Area Board funding for litter picking equipment. Terry suggested we seek guidance from Teresa at MWOPC on how to do this. MT speak to Teresa.
Objectives update
1. Footpath – Daisychain

· This is on track

· The committee received a report from Maureen Hibbott on the work she has undertaken to progress this.

· Metrocount to be set up outside Daisychain Nursery. Terry Chivers has put in a request with Wiltshire CC.

· Michelle to tell Maureen once the Metrocount is in place. Terry advises this should hopefully be in 4-6 weeks time.

· Terry suggests we raise as issue at Area Board. Teresa Strange should be able to provide guidance - MT to speak to Teresa
· What side should the path be on? A vote was taken, To the left (the side of the phone box) – 6. To the right, 2. 

2. Ditch debris

· Debris, or spoil, left next to the ditches particularly at traffic lights on Bath should be cleared by the Council. Unclear whether it will be.

· It may be possible to secure a favourable decision on grounds of flooding risk. To be reviewed following receipt of the Atkins report into local flooding issues. 

· If Council unwilling to clear the debris/spoil then a community response may be required

· This maybe a project the village SOS could support that Mt has now registered with.

3. Dunch Lane footpath / cycle path

· Elizabethe has spoken with Simon White (head, Shaw CoE) and he is happy with the plan particularly if George Ward site built on.

· Terry to forward a link for CAWS to comment on the George Ward application to MT. The footpath/cycleway could possibly be added as a condition to the planning permission

· School does not have a travel plan. If possible, to be followed up with Chair of Governors. CAWS may wish to contribute to the travel plan.

· Terry to let MT know when the next Wiltshire council planning meeting will be to comment on Gladman homes development and cycle way.

4.
Other footpath issues

· Some overgrowth A365 pavement, a request has already been submitted and approved.  In addition there are now over hanging trees along this stretch.  Terry to let the council know and add this to the works.
· Corsham road footpath near vicarage does flood. Council is dealing with this

· Same footpath, opposite side, also floods. Terry to raise with the Council.
5.
Fundraiser / community event

· The summer event has now been split into a fundraiser and a community event 

· The Fundraising auction will now on 11.9.15 at Golf Club at 7:30pm

· Prizes being/to be obtained. All committee members to attempt to obtain prizes. Terry will talk to the Golden Fleece and possibly source one other prize, Tony to Lowden, Michelle to the Cattery. 

· We need a clear statement of what the funding is for. “For community projects” would be an example. Do we need something more specific?  If so, give a small range of the work we are doing at the moment.

· The community event will be held on the 11th July at the village hall between 12:30 – 3:30pm

· A free BBQ on offer, although we will seek donations. 

· The possibility of having a Marshfield icecream stand is being looked into.  Michelle to confirm with Teresa if this is going ahead

· We will sell soft drinks (water, fizzy drinks) and subject to obtaining a license (Terry to look into obtaining it) beer. 
· Terry to speak to contact regarding obtaining soft drinks to sell
· Terry to speak to Ian Tait regarding gazebo and BBQ loan from the Scouts
· At next meeting, to consider possibility of a leaflet drop using the leaflets designed by Mike
6.
PAFOS event

· We will be running the bouncy castle.

· We will need 2 people there per hour. We will need to arrange a rota.  Volunteers to attend are Michelle, Mike, Mark, Tony, Brian and possibly Sue.MT to do
· Three Fridge Magnets have been designed by Mike, which were voted on.  The third option was chosen with a majority vote.  These are to be given out at the Pafos event.

· In addition sweets may be given out to the children.

· Mike Booth suggests we use the event as an opportunity to build up a mailing list

Community response update


Nothing to report as yet.MT to gain update from Teresa
Dropped Kerbs at Whitley and bath road

MT to raise the issue of the dropped kerb not yet being approved by CATG as they would like further evidence this is required.  Terry gave full picture of current situation.  MT to respond to email in full support of the kerbs being dropped on behalf of CAWS.
AOB


Terry raised the idea of having a Christmas meal together

Pre-event planning meeting decided upon and arranged for 9.6.15, Golf Club, 19:30. 

Next full meeting TBC

